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OFFICE OF DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

	TO:           A   L   L        M   E   D   I   A          H   O   U   S   E   S

	FROM:  Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer

DEPT:    Information & Training Unit

PHONE:      (876) 928-5111-4                  FAX:  (876) 928-5503/ 928-8763

WEBSITE:  www.odpem.org.jm


NEWS RELEASE #3

ISSUED ON: Thursday, November 01, 2007 at 3:45 p.m.
Flash Flood Warning Extended to all Parishes of Jamaica
The Meteorological Service has advised the Office of Disaster Preparedness and Emergency Management (ODPEM) that the Flash Flood Warning has been extended to all parishes across Jamaica until 5:00 p.m. today. A Flash Flood Warning means that flooding has been reported or will occur shortly. 

As heavy rains, caused by spiral bands and a trough associated with Tropical Storm Noel, now located north of Cuba, continue to lash the island, the ODPEM has received the following reports:

St Andrew

· A landslide currently blocks the Gordon Town main road. The alternative route is also impassable.

· Residents of the Kintyre community are marooned as the bridge leading out of the community has collapsed. The alternative route via Gordon Town Road is also blocked by a landslide.

· The community of Irish Town is marooned as a result of landslides along the main roadway within the surrounding communities of Junapahill and Windsor.   

· Landslide and flooding has occurred in the community of Harbour View, specifically along Harbour Drive.

· Landslides have occurred along the Bloxburgh road in the vicinity of Bito and Alderstad

Clarendon

· Clarendon Park, in the vicinity of the Juici Patty Restaurant, is now inundated with water. Motorists and pedestrians are advised to exercise caution when traveling along this area.

St Elizabeth

· The Pepper main road is impassable due to inundation of the roadway.
The National Works Agency (NWA) has been contacted concerning the various affected roadways.
Shelters

· The Tavern Community Centre in St. Andrew is reportedly open and is currently sheltering three persons: two adults and one child from the communities of Tavern and Mud Town.

The public is advised to continue monitoring the radio for further advisories and to avoid areas that are at risk from flooding and landslides. Also take the following precautions:

· Be ready to evacuate if you live in low-lying or flood-prone areas. Decide on likely evacuation routes now. Plan to stay with family or friends in safer areas or in a public shelter and move to safety.

· Avoid flooded waterways, gullies, streams or rivers, either on foot or in vehicles.
· Move your refrigerator, stove and furniture to a higher floor, or place them on building blocks and secure to the wall.
· Do not walk outside barefooted during or after the flood event.

· Bury all dead animals right after flooding has subsided.

Fishers and other marine interests must exercise caution due to rough sea conditions in the vicinity of showers and thunderstorms, especially over southern waters.

The Meteorological Service and ODPEM will continue to monitor the situation and further updates will be provided as the situation demands.

Contact: Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer, kmorris@odpem.org.jm
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